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Bishop’s Waltham Parish Council
Minutes of the Halls & Grounds Committee Meeting 

held in the Jubilee Hall, Little Shore Lane, Bishops Waltham SO32 1ED

On Tuesday 18th September 2018 at 7pm

Present:
Cllr Mr N Cole

Cllr Mrs J Marsh 
Cllr Mr S Miller 
Cllr Mrs P Wilson



Cllr Mr T Wilson 
Non-Committee Members:
0
In attendance:
 Mrs F Harris (Halls Manager)

 Mrs E McKenzie (Clerk to the Committee) 

 Mr T Veck (Senior Groundsman)
Public:
5
HG63/18
To receive and accept apologies for non-attendance


Cllr Mr B Nicholson – Family Commitment

Resolved: To accept the apologies for non-attendance
Proposed: Cllr Mrs J Marsh


Seconded: Cllr Mr N Cole


All in favour 
HG64/18
To receive and accept declarations of disclosable pecuniary interests relating to items on this agenda

Cllr S Miller – Item 17 – Proposal from Active Academy
HG65/18
To receive and accept any personal, non-pecuniary interests relating to items on this agenda

None
HG66/18
To approve the minutes of the Halls & Grounds Committee – 17th July 2018
Resolved: To accept the minutes of the Halls & Grounds Committee – 17th July 2018

Proposed: Cllr Mrs P Wilson 


Seconded: Cllr Mr S Miller


All in favour 
HG67/18
Public Session - for information only
There were five members of the public present but stated that they were attending to listen to the discussions on items on the agenda of interest to them specifically.
The Committee were made aware of an email received from a resident of Elizabeth Way showing photographic evidence of poor parking at the entrance to the car park at Priory Park which may possibly block emergency vehicle access if it were required. The Committee requested that the football club using the site at this time be reminded to inform players not to use unmarked areas and to put out cones to block key areas. It was also noted that some cars were parking in front of the emergency access to the pitches at the end of The Avenue. Signage was requested.

ACTION: Inform Dynamos Club of parking management requirements
ACTION: Order signage for gate at end of The Avenue
   ACTION: Admin Officer

A resident had emailed to query the lack of progress in providing a play area at the Montague Road site. The Committee noted that the transfer of land had still not been offered by Linden Homes and the state of the land was still being monitored regarding ongoing flooding issues.
A councillor noted how smart and well maintained the Jubilee Hall site was looking after the speed bump and flower bed marking had been completed, flower beds tided, and noticeboards upgraded. It was highlighted as a very positive view of the Parish Council’s key site.

HG68/18 
Actions arising from meeting 17th July 2018- for information only


Speed bump marking – complete
Hoe Road car park resurfacing – investigations into surfaces and gathering quotations 

Dynamos – top pitches had been used without problem during the summer – complete

Water Pipe – although abandoned item, it was suggested to turn the tap on and see if leakage spotted on site 

ACTION: Turn tap on at Hoe Road site and spot leakage 

ACTION: TV
HG69/18
Financial Position Year to Date - to note current position


Noted.
HG70/18
Capital Control Report Review – for consideration
Noted
HG71/18
Budget Setting 2019-20 – for consideration
Resolved: To appoint the working party for Budget Setting 2019-20 as Cllr N Cole, 
Cllr B Nicholson and Cllr T Wilson 
Proposed: Cllr Mrs J Marsh

Seconded: Cllr S Miller

All in favour

HG72/18
Hall’s Manager’s written report – for consideration


Noted.
The Halls Manager presented a photograph of the Gold Room decorated for a wedding which enhanced the hall and showed its potential.

The new windows at Priory Park Clubhouse were looked very good and a great improvement.
The radiators taken off the walls and not fitting back were noted but not required as there were enough radiators in the room and the new windows had improved insulation.
HG73/18
Senior Groundsman’s written report - for consideration 
Noted.

The wildflower meadow has been sown.
The actions from the Playground Inspection reports were being worked through and the equipment maintained but it was noted that a schedule of replacement will be needed.
The litter found at the youth shelter was increasing and an additional bin suggested. However, it was stated that the bin is emptied twice a day which should be enough. Litter was a town wide problem it was felt.
An additional Under 7s football pitch had been marked out at the request of Dynamos Club.

Problem of dog walking on Hoe Road Recreation Ground pitches was raised. This issue was under consideration and a designated area being discussed.

HG74/18
Dynamos Licence and Rates for 2018-19 – for consideration
A request had been made by the Club to remove the main hall hire from their licence which had been agreed and the charges updated as tabled.
A meeting had been set for 26th September to discuss the rates review with the Club. The Committee were reminded that the original rates had been set according to use of junior pitches and that the land was now used by seniors, as well as juniors, so rates had to be increased to reflect usage accordingly. It was noted that the senior pitch at Hoe Road had not been used all last season so it was queried if the Club still required this site.
Resolved: To agree the rates for Dynamos Football Club 2018-19 as tabled

Chairman’s Proposal

All in favour

HG75/18
Hampshire League Football – Meeting Report - for consideration
Noted.
Regulations seem to have relaxed in recent years in order to encourage senior teams playing against the trend of decline.
The Ground Grading Representatives had suggested a number of minor improvements to be made in order to be eligible for Hampshire League standard. The four changing rooms could be converted into two larger rooms, the showers should be divided into two, access could be made through the referee’s room. There was no requirement for showers and toilets to be in the same room. Only one barrier rail was required at the pitch.

Resolved: To contact Hampshire Football Association regarding funding for sports facility improvements and authorise quotations for any improvements required to be sought
Chairman’s Proposal
All in favour 

ACTION: Contact Hampshire Football Association regarding funding and gather necessary quotations for required improvements

 ACTION: Admin Officer 
HG76/18
Correspondence – Bishop’s Waltham Gardening Club – Albany Road Access to Allotments – for consideration
The letter presented was considered. Previous action agreed to upgrade the road had not been undertaken yet as the developer of the land, west of Tangier Lane, had not started work at the site.  The members of the public stated that the spring located in the road caused repeated damage and this would need to be addressed within any upgrade of the road surface. 
Resolved: To await result of meeting on 20-9-18 regarding the land development, contact CREST Homes to query their schedule of works on the site and, if no action to be taken soon, to purchase a stock of road planings to undertake minor road repairs on Parish Council land

Chairman’s Proposal

All in favour






ACTION: Admin Officer
HG77/18
Priory Meadow – Updates on Orchard and Wildflower Area – for information


Noted.
A member of the public present explained how the new trees for the orchard were being planted on mounds to hopefully lift roots out of waterlogged land and give a better chance of survival. The five replacements were due to be monitored over twelve months and the whole project reviewed after that time.

HG78/18
Playground Inspection Reports – Summary of Findings – for consideration
The reports were noted. The high priority findings had been addressed by the groundsmen. It was highlighted that many of the parks were now notably aged and would need updating rather than continual repairs made.
Resolved: To appoint the working party to review Medium Term priorities and draw up a schedule of replacement or repairs for each play as Cllr B Nicholson, Cllr Mrs J Marsh and Cllr S Miller. 

Chairman’s Proposal

All in favour

HG79/18
Proposal from Active Academy – Use of Portable Floodlights for Autumn/Winter evenings – for consideration

The proposal was explained by representatives of Active Academy. Permanent floodlights were too costly and required planning permission so not an option to further consider at this time. The cost of portable units balanced against the autumn/winter hire of other facilities was worth pursuing though. A door-to-door survey of residents had met with no resistance to the project. The Committee queried where the units were to be stored. The tripods and posts would be kept on court but the light heads taken away for security reasons. The lights were confirmed as only being used until 8:30pm each evening. The Committee thanked the representatives for the thorough and well-presented proposal and felt it would be a positive asset for the facility.

Resolved: To approve the use of portable floodlights for the tennis courts, to contact SDNP to confirm the agreement to these units in the area and to write a letter to all residents bordering the courts to inform them of this lighting agreement.
Proposed: Cllr Mrs J Marsh

Seconded: Cllr Mrs P Wilson
4 in favour, 1 abstention
The representatives present noted that the toilet facility for the courts was not regularly being cleaned and a longer chain was required for the toilet unit. 
  ACTION: Halls Manager
The Committee requested an update on the plans for a clubhouse to which the representatives replied that funding avenues were still under consideration.

HG80/18
Winchester Playing Pitch Strategy – Update - for information

Cllr T Wilson had reviewed the strategy with specific regard to Bishop’s Waltham. It was stated that this strategy was a WCC project and would be review annually. Nothing was required from BWPC within its strategy or as recommendations.
HG81/18
Forward Plan 2014/2018 - for information and update


Noted but no longer relevant as a new plan was being formulated for 2019/2023.
HG82/18
Councillors/Clerks Reports - for information only



Noted. 
HG83/18
Requests for future agenda items – for information only


Regulations Leaflet for ‘Use of Parish Council land’ 
HG84/18 
Date of next meeting – 16th October 2018


Noted.
HG85/18
Motion for Confidential Business
On completion of the above business the following motion will be moved:
‘That in view of the Confidential nature of the business about to be transacted involving Commercially Sensitive Business, and possible legal matters, as detailed below it is in the public interest that the public and the press be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw’.
HG86/18
Quotations for Tree Works Autumn 2018 – for consideration



The Committee considered the quotations presented.

Resolved: To appoint Ground Lord Ltd for Tree Works 2018 for BWPC  

Proposed: Cllr Mrs J Marsh

Seconded: Cllr N Cole

All in favour






ACTION: Admin Officer

HG87/18
Quotations for Storage Containers – for consideration

No quotations were presented as the Senior Groundsman queried which size container was now required. He stated that 30ft units were not readily available. The Committee requested that the item be considered again at the next meeting. 
       ACTION: Senior Groundsman
HG88/18
Debtors Report - for information only
Noted. Updates were given by the Halls Manager.
There being no other business the meeting ended at 20.44pm.
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